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Dear Parents, Staff and Community Members,  
 
Welcome back, I hope you had a very relaxing and enjoyable holiday break and feel recharged for the term 
ahead.  There are a number of different programs and activities during Term Two which will provide all of 
us, staff, students and community with some new challenges and rewarding outcomes.  
 
ANZAC Ceremony 
This Thursday, 22 April, at 9am our student leadership team will lead an ANZAC Assembly on the basketball 
courts for students PP – Year 6. Parents are invited to attend. Our Year 6 choir will perform as part of the 
ceremony. If you are attending, please bring your own chair.  
 
NATIONAL ASSESSMENT PROGRAM LITERACY AND NUMERACY (NAPLAN) 2021  
All our students in Years 3 and 5 are expected to participate in NAPLAN tests in Term 2.  Tests are over a 
2-week period from Week 4, 11 May until the end of Week 5, 21 May.  Wherever possible, we will organise 
for individual students who are absent at the time of testing to complete missed tests at another time 
during the testing weeks. With the exception of Year 3 Writing, all tests are completed online. 
NAPLAN tests give parents information on how their child is progressing against national standards. 
NAPLAN does not replace, but rather complement assessments run by the classroom teacher throughout 
the year. The tests give the school important information that assists with planning and goal setting for 
the following years. Individual student NAPLAN results are communicated to parents in Term 3. Whole 
school results are also communicated to the school community when they become available. More 
information is available on the website: https://www.nap.edu.au/ 
 
After School Play  
We believe after school is a lovely time for parents and children to have some time together in the 
playground, to catch up with friends and have a chat. We do expect that after school play is fully supervised 
by parents at all times. Students are expected to follow the same rules after school that we have during 
the day. We expect their behaviour to be kind and for students to continue to be in a safe environment 
and treat our playground with respect. After school the area outside Rooms 11 and 12 is out of bounds as 
are both nature play areas. Play equipment is not to be accessed. No students are to use the stage area. 
Please endeavor to leave the school grounds by 3.45pm. 
 
Annual Report 
Each year the Principal of a school is required to develop and publish a School Report about the school’s 
performance. The School Report for 2020 was presented to the MLPS Board at the last meeting in Week 
8, Term 1 and published on the school’s website this week.  
The school report includes information around student achievement, behaviour, budget, staffing and 
parent, student and teacher satisfaction. I encourage you to have a look at the report and if you have any 
questions or concerns to please contact me.  
 
Toys at School 
A reminder that students are not to bring toys and special items to school, including soft toys, trading 
cards, fidget tools, figurines, toy cars, dolls or games unless requested/permitted by a staff member. It can 
cause a lot of distraction in class and distress to the child if they lose their personal item. Any students 
requiring an item for comfort please see the class teacher or student service team.  
 
I look forward to a productive second term with lots of learning and fun.  
 
~ Mrs. Sandra Martin, Acting Principal 

Edition 5, Week 1, 21 April 2021 

 
 
 

 
 

Download the 
Qkr!™ by 

Mastercard® App 
Designed for 

Australian Schools  
to make payments 
to the school and 
the P&C all in one 

handy place! 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

Please join the 
Mount Lawley P&C 
Facebook page to 
stay abreast of all 
P&C information. 

 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.nap.edu.au%2F&data=04%7C01%7Ccherie.johnson%40education.wa.edu.au%7Cabf6446ab6a04f80113108d9046b9ed7%7Ce08016f9d1fd4cbb83b0b76eb4361627%7C0%7C0%7C637545682530009328%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=XXTM1N4aYWjqjMWAYU1d6UOMu5e8JExt%2B7UdLf74cIY%3D&reserved=0
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2022 Applications for Enrolment 

Applications for Enrolment in 2022 open 1 April and close Friday 23 July 2021. 

We are currently accepting Applications for Enrolment. You need to apply to enrol your children in school for 2022 if they are: 

¶ starting Kindergarten – 4 years old by 30 June 2022 

¶ starting Pre-Primary, the first year of compulsory school – 5 years old by 30 June 2022 

Mount Lawley PS is a local-intake school with a defined boundary. Families who reside within the local-intake area are guaranteed 
enrolment for their children in the compulsory years of schooling (Pre-Primary to Year 6). Parents are encouraged to apply by the 
closing date, even if the child is of compulsory school age and is guaranteed a place in the school. This assists us with planning for 
the following year. 

Upcoming Events 

Tuesday 20 April – Tuesday 11 May Bike Ed Year 1 students 

Thursday 22 April 9am ANZAC Ceremony Parents Welcome 

Tuesday 11 May – Friday 21 May NAPLAN Testing Year 3 and Year 5 students 

Friday 4 June Cross Country Hamer Park 

Wednesday 16 June Interschool Cross Country TBC 

Wednesday 16-Friday 18 June Book Fair MLPS Library 

Friday 18 June Semester One Reports  Emailed to Parents 

Tuesday 22 June Parent/Teacher Report Meetings  SCHOOL CLOSURE from 11am 

 

Australian Early Development Census  

Notice for Pre-primary Parents 
The 2021 Australian Early Development Census (AEDC) is a national census that builds a picture of the health and wellbeing of 
children as they start their first year of full-time school. Every school with children in their first year of full-time school has a vital 
role to play in helping our nation collect the information it needs to support our children and their families as we recover from the 
challenges of the COVID-19 pandemic. 
 
From May 2021, teachers will complete the Instrument (AvEDI) about children in their first year of full-time school. AEDC results 
for individual children are not reported and individual children cannot be identified. With the support of parents/carers and schools 
we can build a more complete picture of childhood development in Australia. If parents/carers consent to the collection of their 
child’s information they do not need to do anything. Parent/carers only need to contact the school if they do not consent to the 
collection of their child’s information. To find out more about the census and how communities are using the data to help children 
and families, visit the AEDC website www.aedc.gov.au  
 
 

Library News 

Scholastic Book Club – Issue 3 
The bumper issue of the Scholastic Book Club is out. Teachers will distribute the catalogues this week, with all orders due by 
Wednesday 5 May.  Orders can be made by credit card online by going to HOME (scholastic.com.au) or by cash by filling out the 
form at the back of the catalogue (don’t forget name and class) and placing this with the correct money in the book club box in 
the library.   All orders made earn rewards for the school and are redeemed to purchase resources for the whole school to enjoy. 
If you are still waiting on backorders from issue 2, I have been advised they are on the way and I thank you for your patience. 
I will not be distributing the issue 4 catalogue due to the Book Fair in Week 9. 
~Nicola Brodie 
 

Uniform Shop News 

In Term 2 the Uniform Shop will only be open on Thursdays of odd school weeks: i.e. Weeks 1,3 etc. Dates are April 22, May 6, 
May 20, June 3, June 17 and July 1. Opening time remains 8.30-9.30am. Please also note that Qkr! orders will only be delivered on 
these dates too. 
 
If you would like to meet lots of school families and get some retail experience, consider volunteering at the Uniform Shop. Contact 
Katie at mlpsuniformshop@gmail.com to register your interest. All training is provided. 

http://www.aedc.gov.au/
https://mybookclubs.scholastic.com.au/Parent.aspx
mailto:mlpsuniformshop@gmail.com
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Community News 

Please note that our school does not endorse nor recommend any product or service that appears in the 
Community Notices section. This is a service provided for our local community. 
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Traffic Management Committee  

 

 

 

The TMG is seeking new members. If you wish to get involved with helping us please contact Sharnie, Neil, John and John via the 
P&C email address, MLPSPC@outlook.com 

Thank you to you, the 
school community who 

signed up to the Your Move 
City of Stirling competition. 
We came an impressive 2nd! 

It’s great to see so many 
supporting alternative 
transport initiatives. 

Kiss N Drive 
If you have to drive and use Kiss n drive, please follow these simple instructions 

(please inform caregivers dropping off or picking up) 

¶ Move forward in the zone  
¶ Do not leave your vehicle  
¶ As soon as it is safe, please move on ɀ do not linger in 

the zone 
¶ .Ï Ȱ5ȱ ÔÕÒÎÓ ɀ this significantly disrupts the flow  
¶ If your child is not there, drive around the block and 

try again  
¶ Consider  staggering your collection time ɀ instead of 

3.10pm, try 3.15pm or 3.20pm  
¶ Please be patient and safe 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Check out the new racks! 
Many thanks to the school community for their 

engagement and support, resulting in a Your 
Move grant to install new bike racks and shelter 

near 3rd Avenue.  
 

The P&C & TMG would like to thank Your Move, 
their contractor, Leda Securities as well as the 

volunteers (in particular the Brodie family) who 
assisted removing the old bike racks - which will 
be moved to the 2nd Avenue bike rack area in the 

future. 

  

mailto:MLPSPC@outlook.com

